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From: Guilbeault, Ken
To: Lubozynski, Tom; Jay Davoll (E-mail); 
cc: Ramaley, Seth; "Bermillo, Paul"; 
Subject: Intial Detection Notification - Vista Landfill, Orange County, Florida, WACS Facility ID  - 09207039.04
Date: Tuesday, February 12, 2013 2:40:08 PM


 
Pursuant to  Condition 4 of the Monitoring Plan Implementation Schedule (MPIS) 
associated with the above referenced permit, Vista Landfill, Inc., (VLF) hereby 
notifies the Florida Department of Environmental Protection ("the Department") 
of first-time parameter detections above the Department's water quality 
standards ("exceedance") specified in Chapter 62-520, FAC.
 
An initial detection of chlorine dioxide in background monitoring wells MW-2AR, 
MW-7A, and MW-8R above the Department's water quality standards was observed. 
Chlorine dioxide is a field parameter.  Chlorine dioxide is a byproduct of 
water treatment and most likely related to the upgradient RIBs facilities.  The 
detections are in background wells.  Significant increases in the indicator 
parameters were not observed; therefore, this suggests that the landfill is not 
the source for these impacts.  All other constituents above the Department's 
water quality standards or criteria specified in Chapter 62-520, FAC in 
monitoring wells at VLF have been previously reported and will be discussed in 
the forthcoming semi-annual report of the December 2012 data.  
 
If you have any questions or comments regarding this correspondence please 
contact Paul Bermillo at (386)804-4183 or Ken Guilbeault at (813)621-0080.
 
Ken Guilbeault, LEP 
SCS Engineers 
4041 Park Oaks Blvd 
Suite 100 
Tampa, FL  33610 
(813) 621-0080 Phone 
(813) 623-6757 Fax
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